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Charley’s 1966 GTO 
By Danny Schmidt 

This story is about a 1966 GTO.  Charley Schmidt (also a Gateway 
GTO member) was 17 years old  in 2005.  Still in high school, he was look-
ing for a race car and it had to be a GTO.  His mom wasn’t too thrilled 
about the idea at the time.  It was in a storage unit in St. Louis.  The owner 
had traded for it.  Charley went back and forth with the guy on the price and 
eventually brought her home.  The car was a little rough but it was already 
back halved with a Dana rear and no motor or transmission.   

Charley built the motor himself from a 455 bored to 461.  He built a 
400 transmission with 4500 RPM stall converter.  During his senior year in 
high school he took body shop trade class.  He and his teacher put an awe-
some paint job on the GTO.  That summer we did a lot of test and tune at 
Gateway and went to a lot of Pontiac sanctioned meets.   
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When we were racing at a regular race and the hood’s off, spectators walk by and see 
the Pontiac motor, take a step back and say that’s no Chevy Rat that’s a Pontiac.  There’s not 
that many around with Pontiac motors, unless you go to Norwalk.  We have been there every 
year since 2006 except this year.  We had a lot of other things going on.   

Charley and the GTO have done quite well at Norwalk.  In 2007, he won the Gamblers 
Race against all that was there on Friday night. In 2008 he won the whole works on Saturday to 
lose to the final winner on Sunday.  Runner up is not bad when here is over 400 race cars in-
volved.   

We’ve been to the Pontiac meets in Tulsa, Wichita, and Beach Bend Raceway in Ken-
tucky.  The GTO has actually been down George Ray’s Wildcat Dragstrip in Paragold, Arkan-
sas.  That was on a Sunday.  On the way there, Saturday night, we stopped and ran the Sikeston 
locals at the Sikeston Drag Strip.  It was all Chevy, Ford and Mopar.  An out of towner brings 
his GTO in and won the Saturday night special.   

I’ve watched his car pulling front tires higher and higher every year, and going from 
mid 11s to breaking into the 9s.  You know the story, Charley wanted to go faster and bought a 
Haas Engineered Firebird.  I asked what he was going to do with the GTO.  He said he needed 

GTO of the Month 
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to sell it to help pay for the Firebird.  What was I supposed to do?  I bought it.  I couldn’t let it 
go.  With Charley’s help, I am going to see what this 62 year old man can do.   

I love the memories that were made with this GTO.  It now shares the stable with a 70 
GTO, 61 Catalina 2 door Bubbletop, 61 Bonneville, 64 Catalina 2 door hardtop, 75 Trans Am 
and a 51 GMC.  Some purist might ask why make a 66 GTO factory 4 speed and A/C car into a 
race car.  Because when this GTO came to Charley it had been altered to the point of no return 
to stock.  This car was saved but for another purpose as you can see by the pictures.   If we can 
just get our youth involved even more, who knows how long this will last.  

GTO of the Month 
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The Presidents Scoop 
By Kerry Friedman 

 
When I bought my 1969 GTO in 2002 and joined the Gateway GTO Club, I met some 

new friends, saw some cool GTO’s and was really impressed with the activities, cruises, par-
ties, and the organization itself.  

 
When we went to an event, such as the “World of Wheels”, there was a special, maybe 

even “sacred”, banner that was brought out of its storage tube, the frame assembled, and stood 
up proudly by the entourage of members. There were white tee shirts, even long sleeved ones, 
that had this logo on it.  To me then, this was a really special and professional looking sym-
bol.  

 
If you scan past the Pontiac name, over the ‘66 or ‘67 GTO, (they all look alike), 

across the Gateway logo and down the stacked headlights, you see something that might get 
missed if you are not paying attention; 4 FAMILIES & INDIVIDUALS. How powerful is 
this? Just about everything that is done by Gateway can either have Family participation, like 
picnics, parades, and car shows. Or can be for Families and Children such as a couple of our 
productive Charity events, Wheels in Motion for the National Children’s Cancer Society, and 
the St. Theresa and Bridgette Toy Drive for City Families to have a joyous Holiday Season. 

 
But as I looked around and watched the Members at our recent Christmas Party, we 

are one big Family. Sure we may have an occasional squabble or miscommunication, but 
when someone asks for Volunteers to do a project, or needs help with a broken car, or asks for 
GTO’s to show up for a display, we are there. Sometimes, there are more of us than the peo-
ple we are there for. 

 
Thank you Folks! Without all of you we have nothing. With you we have everything. 
 

Presidents Scoop 
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Don’t forget that Reservations for the Hotel and Convention can be done on-line, from 
links on www.gatewaygto.org. If you call the Hotel, don’t forget to mention GTOAA. 

 
Again: 2016 has been a growing year for both GTOAA and Gateway GTO. We now 

have 85 Members on the Roster. We are an All GTOAA Member Chapter. So, when you pay 
your $35 annual fee, that includes the GTOAA Membership and the Gateway Membership. 
Please send in your application, (on-line or in this newsletter) and dues to Will Bowers. Dues 
are requested by January 1, and if you are paying before your expiration date, your membership 
will extend to the current date. If you do delay to pay, make sure you send it in to Will the 
month before it expires, so there is no lapse in membership. Email notes will be sent out as re-
minders during the year. 

 
The 2017 Pizza Party will be held on January 15 at Pirrone’s Pizza, 1775 Washington 

St, Florissant, Missouri 314-839-3633, from 1:00 PM to 4:00 PM. Bring your appetite and 2017 
dues if you haven’t paid already. 

 
The next 2017 GTOAA Convention planning meeting is at 7:00PM on Monday, January 

23 at The Sport’s Café.  Usual dinner at 6:00 if you want. 
 
The first Regular Business, Meeting of Gateway GTO will be on February 2, 2017 at 

The Sport’s Café, and of course, dinner at 6:00. We would like to schedule Guest Speakers at 
our meeting to inform us of anything pertaining to life, family or even cars. If you know an 
“expert” or at least someone you trust on a topic, let’s try to put a schedule together for the 
meetings next year. Also, any ideas for Tours or Cruises would gratefully accepted. Don’t for-
get, if you suggest it, you will most likely be appointed to run it. 

 

Presidents Scoop 
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Gateway GTO Charitable Activities 

RESULTS OF 2016 CHARITY TOY DRIVE 
 

Editors Note: 
 
The following email from Bob Blattel to Kerry Friedman provides the results of the toy drive for 
2016.  This information was also provided at the Christmas party and is provided again here 
for those that were not able to attend the party. 
 

Kerry, 
 
Many people contributed toys to the toy drive.  In total 116 trash bags of toys were de-
livered.  Also 15 large boxes of toys and at least 16 bikes.  Businesses and some of my 
clients also made a tremendous effort.  My wife Chris has been spearheading this toy 
drive for over 15 years.  The families in the North Grand area will shop for toys on Sat-
urday, December 17th.  We expect that over 150 families will be served.  We appreciate 
the GTO club's contributions. 
 
Thanks for your interest.  Have a great holiday! 
 
Bob 
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2017 will be here before we know it.  As we prepare to host the GTOAA convention, 
Tom Oxler has put together a tentative set of committee assignment.  These are intended as a 
starting point, so please take a look at your assignment and if you would prefer to be in a differ-
ent group, please let us know. 

Convention Corner 

HOTEL 
Chair 
Mark Melrose 
314-968-3106 
mjmelrose@aol.com 

Denny Gunn 
Harry Smelcer 
Dave Island 

Paul Kondrick 

Committee Members 

ACTIVITIES 
 
Chair 
Terry Schott 
636-273-6313 
tschott@kelpe.com 

Gail Schott 
Earl & Barb Lewis 
Marty Howard 
Leroy & Debbie Brune 
John Folluo 

Brian Ray 
Bill Craft 
Jim Mutz 
Annette Morton 
Donna Bowers 

Committee Members 

CAR SHOW/TECH/
LOT 

 
Chair 
Frank Chapman 
618-523-4636 
cchapman7328@att.net 

Committee Members 

REGISTRATION 

 
Chair 
Chris Winslow 
636-939-2770 
chriswinslow@charter.net 

Terrie Oxler 
Tod Lieble 
Brian & Amy O'Sullivan 
Paula Winslow 
Jim & Mary McCarthy 
Mary Ann Ray 

Darrell & Tootie  May 
John & Linda Kehrein 
Andrew O'Sullivan 
Mike & Maggie Wilson 
Bev Mayweather 
 

Committee Members 

VENDORS/SWAP 
MEET 
 
Chair 
Will Bowers 
618-656-1899 
wwbdsb@yahoo.com 

Cecil Morton 
Chris Simmons 
John Novelli 
Doug Wollgast 
Craig Glen 

Jeff Heinie 
Jeff Homsher 
John Rolfes 
Roger Maczura 

Committee Members 

SPONSORS/
SPEAKERS 
 
Chair 
John Johnson 
573-581-8013 
johnjohn@midamerica.net 

Jon Havens 
Bob Blattel 
Dave Huesgen 
Jim Moran 
Jim Kiburz 

Danny Schmidt 
Charley & Jeanne Simpson 
Carl Thoenen 
Scott Brandt 
Scott Hudler 

Committee Members 

Harry Timmerman 
Lucas Hedrick 
John Taylor 
Terry Schneider 
Pat Garvey 
Joe Mayweather 
Bill Hargrave 

Tony Bezzole 
Rich Vie 
Mike McNeal 
Dan Jackson 
Jeff Bond 
Ken Boyer 
Larry Frederick 

John Hunt 
John Lally 
Brian Lavac 
George Jeter 
Tom Fox 

mailto:mjmelrose@aol.com�
mailto:tschott@kelpe.com�
mailto:cchapman7328@att.net�
mailto:chriswinslow@charter.net�
mailto:wwbdsb@yahoo.com�
mailto:johnjohn@midamerica.net�
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Gateway GTO Christmas Party 
By Chris Winslow 

 
Gateway 

GTO held the 
annual Christ-
mas Party this 
year at our usual 
location at the 
Webster Groves 
Barn in Webster 
Groves.  As al-
ways, the party 
organizers had 
done an amaz-
ing job of deco-
rating the room 
and setting the 
tables.  The 
theme for this 

Gateway GTO Activities 
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year was starry starry night.  This 
included star shaped centerpieces 
at all of the tables and pictures of 
all of the couples in star shaped 
frames. 

 The event was well at-
tended by the club’s members.  
The catered food organized by 
Gail Schott and Saundra Melrose 
was excellent and the deserts 
brought by everyone were out-
standing. 

 The dress theme for this 
year was an ugly sweater contest.  
The members modeled their 
sweaters table by table with those 
members who had not worn an 
ugly sweater required to read a 
joke for the room.  After all of 
the sweaters were modeled, the 
voting began as we started work-
ing our way through the deserts.  
The winners for best sweaters 
were Terrie Oxler, Terry Schott, 
Earl Lewis, and Barb Lewis. 
 

 The next event was our annual 
rob your neighbor gift exchange.  The 
most popular gifts this year was a 
Hurst banner, a bottle of Crowne 
Royal, and a set of gear wrenches.  
Unfortunately for Mark Melrose, he 
wound up on the losing end at the 
completion of the final round when his 
bottle of Crowne Royal wound up 
robbed and replaced with a bag of ket-
tle corn and some movie tickets. 

After the gift exchange, Kerry 
announced that Earl Lewis had come 
in first for the club points contest and 
Joe Mayweather had come in second.   

Gateway GTO Activities 
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As usual, everyone had a great time at the party.  Credit goes to Gail and Saundra for all 
of their hard work putting it together. 
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Calling all owners of 1967 GTO’s! 
 

This year, in celebration of: 
50th Anniversary of the 1967 GTO 

 
The Hoodscoop will be featuring Car of the Month articles on the 

anniversary year 
 

If you own one of these special cars, please get to work on your arti-
cle(s) and get them to Chris Winslow 

 

Year Of The 7’s 
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Still looking for a 2005 Automatic Car - All other slots have been filled 
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To access form from  GatewayGTO.com, click below 
 http://www.gatewaygto.org/clubpoints.html 

http://www.gatewaygto.org/clubpoints.html�
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 2016—2017 GATEWAY GTO 
CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

  
December 
 
 10 - Gateway GTO Christmas Party at the Webster Groves Barn (CLUB SPONSORED) 

 
January 
 
 15 - Pizza Party at Pirrone’s Pizza, 1775 Washington Street, Florissant MO 63033 1-4 (CLUB  
  SPONSORED) 
 23 - Convention Planning Meeting 7PM at Sports Cafe 
 
February 
 
 2 - GTO MEETING 7PM at Sports Café (CLUB SPONSORED) 
 24 - 2nd Annual Classic Car Trivia Night at the Moolah Shrine, 12545 Fee Fee Rd.  7PM - 11PM. 
 
March 
 
 2 - GTO MEETING 7PM at Sports Café (CLUB SPONSORED) 
 
June 
  
 27-  July 1 - 2017 GTOAA National Convention.  Everyone’e help will be needed.  (CLUB             
  SPONSORED) 
 
 

SEE THE FULL CALENDAR AT WWW.GATEWAYGTO.ORG 
 
 

 
Wanted:  Running Pontiac V-8 (prefer 400 or 455) to put in 69 GTO project as interim motor.    
johnjohn@midamerica.net 573-581-8013 
 
Wanted:  ‘69 light-weight front end parts.    
johnjohn@midamerica.net 573-581-8013 
 
Wanted:  ‘70 GTO decent used or better original RED interior pieces.    
johnjohn@midamerica.net 573-581-8013 
 
SEE NEXT PAGE FOR MORE CLASSIFIEDS 
 
 

Gateway GTO Classifieds 

http://www.gatewaygto.org/�
mailto:johnjohn@midamerica.net�
mailto:johnjohn@midamerica.net�
mailto:johnjohn@midamerica.net�


THE HOOD SCOOP       18 

 

GATEWAY GTO 30th ANNIVERSARY  
TEE SHIRTS 

 
Gray;      S-XL  $14      2X-3X  $16 
White;   S-XL  $13      2X-3X  $15 

Shirts are available for purchase at club functions or 
contact Kerry Friedman 
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Sales: 888-672-2855  
Service: 888-672-2856  

Parts: 888-672-2855 

Gateway Buick GMC serving 
the St. Louis area 

OVER 40 YEARS OF EXPERIENCE 

820 James S. McDonnell Blvd 
Hazelwood MO 63042 

www.stlouisbuickgmc.com 

http://www.stlouisbuickgmc.com�
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CAR 

Auto ● Home ●Life●Business 
1309 Caulks Hill Rd 
St. Charles, MO 63304 
Bus: 636-926-3333 ER#: 636-219-4932 
Fax: 636-441-2482 

elewis@farmersagent.com 

Very Safe IRA’s and Roth IRA’s  Also Rollovers 
www.farmersagent.com/elewis/ 

Earl has been serving the insurance industry for 30+ years. 
Service and advice is his #1 priority. 

Call Earl today and you could save up to 65% on your auto and home. 

LIFE 

HOME 

BUSINESS 

126 Afshari Drive 
Florissant, MO 63034 

jfhavens@sbcglobal.net 

(314) 838-5533 
 
 

Jon’s Tri-Power Service 
 
 
 

Jon F. Havens 
Mary Ann Havens 
Owners 

13  Shamblin Dr. 
Florissant, MO 63034 

(314) 496-7368 
 
 

Jonathan’s Q Jet Service 
 
 
 

 
 
Jonathan Havens 

mailto:elewis@farmersagent.com�
http://www.farmersagent.com/elewis/�
mailto:jfhavens@sbcglobal.net�
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GATEWAY GTO ASSOCIATION OFFICERS  

President  Vice President Mo  
Kerry Friedman Terry Schott 
11580 State Road WW 18903 Saint Albans Road 
Dittmer, MO 63023 Glencoe, MO 63038 
573-678-2353 636-273-6313 
kerry63031@yahoo.com tschott@kelpe.com 
Vice President IL.  Treasurer 
Frank Chapman  Will Bowers  
10120 Hickory Lane  #1 Goshen Woods  
Bartelso, IL 62218  Edwardsville IL. 62025      
618-523-4636  618-791-3110 
cchapman7328@att.net  wwbdsb@yahoo.com   
Secretary  GTOAA Chapter Rep. 
Brian O’Sullivan  Steve Hedrick  
10537 St. Phillip Lane 3676 Morgan Way  
St. Anne, MO 63074  Imperial MO 63152      
314-2257240 636-942-4020  
bosullivan@hunter.com sthedrick@aol.com  
Photo Album Editor  Club Events Chairman  
Terrie Oxler Marty Howard  
450 Muirfield Dr.  7 Newcastle CT  
St. Charles MO 63304  St. Charles MO 63301      
636-928-5548  636-724-8641  
toxler@prodigy.net  nycgto@att.net   
Web Newsletter Editor  
Chris Winslow  Chris Winslow  
44 Marcus Drive  44 Marcus Drive  
St. Peters MO 63376  St. Peters MO 63376      
636-939-2770  636-939-2770  
chriswinslow@charter.net  chriswinslow@charter.net  
Charity Chairman  Photographer  
Bob Blattel  Chris Winslow  
4564 Austin Knoll Court  44 Marcus Drive  
St. Charles MO 63304  St. Peters MO 63376      
636-441-3141  636-937-2770  
bob@blattels.com chriswinslow@charter.net  

Gateway GTO Association Photo Album 

If you have photos of past events or if you take pic-
tures of future events that you think would be good 
for our Photo Album, please send them to the 
newsletter editor.  

The Hood Scoop is  published as an informative 
news bulletin to keep our members up to date on 
past,  present,  and future events.  

Advertising rates are:  

$100 – Full page (Color or Black and White) ad in 
monthly Hoodscoop newsletter for 12 months, your 
logo on our Website Sponsor page, and a link to 
your website from our Related Website Link space. 

$50 – ½ page (Color or Black and White) ad in our 
monthly Hoodscoop newsletter for 12 months, your 
logo on our Website Sponsor page, and a link to 
your website from our Related Website Link space. 

$25 – Business Card (Color or Black and White) ad 
in our monthly Hoodscoop newsletter for 12 
months, your logo on our Website Sponsor page, 
and a link to your website from our Related Web-
site Link space. 

Advertising Guidelines  

Classified ads up to 50 words are free to members; add 10 
cents per word for any ad over 50 words. Payment is due 
upon submission. (members need to update ads at 3 month 
intervals or ads will be dropped). Classified ads up to 50 
words for non-members are $5.00 per issue.  

Gateway GTO Club Information  

The Gateway GTO Association was initially formed in the 
summer of 1984 by a group of seven. They all had a com-
mon interest in the Original Muscle Car, the Pontiac GTO.  
As a form of communication we publish a monthly newslet-
ter called “The Hood Scoop”.  The purpose of this newslet-
ter is to keep our members informed of all upcoming activi-
ties as well as providing interesting event coverage. The club 
meets every first Thursday of the month at Sports Café 3579 
Pennridge Dr, Bridgeton, MO 63044 

Membership dues are $35.00 per year and all renewals 
are required to be paid by December 31st. You are al-
lowed to have one associate member.  

Club Sponsor 

As a Gateway GTO member please consider joining the 
GTO Association of America 

The Gateway GTO Association 
 is an official chapter of the  

GTO Association of America 
www.gtoaa.org 

Visit us at 
www.gatewaygto.org or 
www.gatewaygto.com 

 

mailto:kerry63023@yahoo.com�
mailto:tschott@kelpe.com�
mailto:cchapman7328@att.net�
mailto:wwbdsb@yahoo.com�
mailto:littlemissek@gmail.com�
mailto:sthedrick@aol.com�
mailto:toxler@prodigy.net�
mailto:nycgto@charter.net�
mailto:chriswinslow@charter.net�
mailto:chriswinslow@charter.net�
mailto:bob@blattels.com�
mailto:chriswinslow@charter.net�
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44 Marcus Drive 
St. Peters, MO 63376 
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